

28 March 2012

David Landa Integrity Auditor Suite 2, 90 Mona Vale Road MONA VALE, NSW 2103

Dear David

Further to our meeting on Friday 9 March 2012, and following the GRNSW Board Meeting on 21 March 2012, the Board extends an invitation to you to attend its next meeting by way of introduction of the new Board to yourself and as an opportunity to explain how you see your role.

I appreciate the thought and effort that has gone into your consideration of the Blackwood complaint. However, in view of the general discussion concerning the audit role at our last meeting, the issues raised by you in your letter to me dated 14 February 2012 were not considered by the Board and wont be until we have some clarity around the audit function more generally.

I have discussed with Brent Hogan attending a greyhound meeting – for convenience at Wentworth Park – to observe the kenneling and swabbing procedures. This is primarily for my own education. Whilst I understand you and Bob Gaussen may have already attended something similar, please let me know if you see any benefit in joining me.

Please also let me know if you are available to attend our Board meeting on Thursday 26 April @ 4pm.

Yours sincerely,

Eve McGregor Chairman







## INTEGRITY AUDITOR

Ms Eve McGregor, Chaiman Greyhound Racing NSW P O Box 170 Concord West NSW 2138

3-Apr-12

Dear Chairman

I have to advise that I am tendering my resignation from the position of Integrity Auditor, Greyhound Racing NSW effective from this date.

My resignation is due to irreconcilable differences between my view of conducting the functions of the office and those of the Executive of GRNSW. I ascribe the failures to the inadequacy of the relevant legislation.

Yours truly

David Landa



4 April 2012

The Hon. George Souris MP
Minister for Tourism, Major Events, Hospitality and Racing
Minister for the Arts
Governor Macquarie Tower
Level 30
1 Farrer Place
SYDNEY NSW 2000

Dear Minister.

## **Greyhound Racing Integrity Auditor**

We write to inform you that Mr. David Landa OAM has resigned his position as Greyhound Racing Integrity Auditor effective immediately.

I have enclosed a copy of the resignation letter received from Mr. Landa for your information.

GRNSW will immediately commence the process of identifying an appropriate person under s.25 of the *Greyhound Racing Act* 2009 to fulfill the role and will write to you to seek your approval of the appointment at the appropriate time. We are cognisant of the integral role played by the Integrity Auditor in ensuring the integrity of the sport and will work towards completing this process by our 26 April 2012 Board meeting.

Yours sincerely,

EVE McGREGOR Chairman









4 April 2012

Mr. David Landa Integrity Auditor C/- Adjudicate Today Suite 2 90 Mona Vale Road MONA VALE NSW 2103

dlanda@bigpond.net.au

Dear David,

Thank you for your letter of resignation which is, with some regret, accepted.

On behalf of the Board and management of GRNSW, please accept our thanks for the work you have done as Greyhound Racing Integrity Auditor in your time in that office.

Yours sincerely,

**EVE McGREGOR**Chairman





